
From: Regence Norwoods <Regence.Norwoods@cityofchicago.org> 
Sent: Wednesday, March 27, 2024 1:31 PM 
To: Richard Superfine <Richard.Superfine@cityofchicago.org> 
Subject: Ethics 
Importance: High 
  
Good afternoon, 
  
Per our discussion on the phone today, see the below and attached.  
  
I attended a Chicago Data Leaders Event at Salesforce Tower (City of Chicago + Tableau) on 
3/19/2024 from 12-4pm.  
  
This event was in the Salesforce Building.  Salesforce representatives did speak at the event but City 
Employees from DTI and OBM were mainly conducting the presentation.  City Employees appeared 
to be many of the attendees.  
  
A Beatrix Lunch Box was provided and when the session was done (around 4pm), there was a 
networking happy hour where alcohol and appetizers were served.  The boxed lunches included 
options from sandwiches, salads, wraps, chips, and cookies.  Canned soda, sparkling water, coffee, 
was also provided.   
  
Attached is an email from Eve Jennings, DTI Presenter.  I didn’t take a picture of the waiver form we 
were asked to sign while we were eating the lunch provided, but I recall it valuing the cost at $47.   

Thank you, 

Regence Norwoods, CPA |She/Her| 

Deputy Procurement Officer, Contract Review & Audit 

City of Chicago | Department of Procurement Services 

City Hall, 121 N. LaSalle, Room 806 | Chicago, IL 60602 

Regence.Norwoods@cityofchicago.org 

312-744-1952 Direct  

  

Customer Care is our priority.  Please contact us with compliments or concerns 
at dps.feedback@cityofchicago.org. 

Please visit our website for information on programs, policies and procedures www.chicago.gov/dps 
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